Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked for:
1 (a) How many children have been taken in to care because of concerns about a dog in the family home in 2011, 2012, 2013, 2014, 2015, 2016?
1 (b) If possible, could you supply the age of the child and the breed of dog in the years requested? 
This information is not held in a reportable format.  In order to answer your request we would need to trawl through the records of every child who entered care in the 6 year period requested. 

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

1. How many foster parents have been refused a child because of a dog in their home in 2011, 2012, 2013, 2014, 2015, 2016?
We have not ‘refused a child’ going to a foster carer because of their dog.  If there were serious concerns about a dog (Dangerous Dog/hygiene issues/temperament or kept as a guard dog etc) we would have ruled them out at the application stage.  We may not match a child if parents are clear about no pets and the child is very fearful.

2. Do you have a specific policy on foster parents owning dogs?

There is a risk assessment completed with carers, and guidance notes about bringing a child into a home where there is a dog.  Training will also cover how children may pose a risk to family pets.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

